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The Rotary Club of Whyalla 

An association of business & professional people committed 

to the enjoyment of each others company in the undertaking 

of Humanitarian Projects. 

PRESIDENT - Soto Stuppos 

IMMED. PAST PRESIDENT - Jack Odgers. SECRETARY - Michele Hart.  

TREASURER - Keith Sichler. Mentor - Glen Eden. 

President Elect - Jane Owens          

Other Rotary Club Meetings 

WHYALLA NORRIE   Monday 7.00 pm, New Whyalla Hotel 

PORT LINCOLN     Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA       Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE      Thursday 6:15 pm , Golf Club 



Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

TONIGHTS PROGRAM 

Meeting No. 2860 
Tuesday 16 AUG 2011 

Chairman Tim Clements 

Guest Speaker Kye Hanley & Kate Brown 

TOPIC RYLA 2011 

Vote of Thanks David Dunn 

Stewards Keith & Lyn 

LAST WEEK 

Chairman Lyn Braid 

Attendance 8 plus 3 make-ups = 11/16 (76%) 

Apologies David Dunn, Michele Hart, Glen Eden, Tim Clements,  

Vin Higgins, John Davis, Peter Nichols, John Holds. 

Guests Nil. 

Thought for the Week 
Doing what you like , is freedom. 
Liking what you do, is happiness. 



Presidents Remarks - Soto Stuppos 
Soto welcomed everyone to another action-packed meeting. 

Highlights 
►Brian and Evelyn had a wonderful time watching whales at the head of the Bight.  
►Fai had positive feedback on her team achieving its census delivery objectives.  
►Jane’s granddaughter took her first steps. 

REPORTS 

1. Fai has written an article on our Changeover Dinner and DG Eric’s visit which will 
appear in the Whyalla News this week. The article focuses on a younger image for 
Rotary to appeal to younger potential members.   

2. Jack and Scott are taking a look at a large generator which could be donated to the 
Club. 

3. Jane circulated the roster for the Whyalla Show. 

4. Keith reminded everyone that their subs are due. $225 for the full year and $112.50 
for the half year. 

Sergeant  - Jack  

Jack got stuck into everyone for a series of 
misdemeanours. Brian for making him jealous by 
visiting the whales; Fai for being the perfect team 
leader in her census role; Jane for being a ‘blinkin’ 
tourist’ and Keith for short-changing Brian last week. 

Raffle:  

Raised $28 and was won by Jane. 

Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

Last week 

SUB’s Due 

Annual subs of $225 (or 

$112.50 per half year) are 

due now.  

August is  

Membership & Extension Month 

Please bring a guest to our meeting next week. 

Friend, business acquaintance or workmate etc. 



GUEST SPEAKER 
President’s Quiz 

President Soto designed a quiz with some unique challenge rules. Under the rules of 
the quiz, there are prizes for 1st, 2nd, 3rd and last. However the person who comes last 
can challenge the first placed person by answering one last question, and if they answer 
correctly, they win instead! 

And so the quiz began, with Soto patrolling the room like a headmaster supervising an 
exam, but with a difference. Correct answers could be bought for $2 and clues for $1. 
Rotarians being the ethical creatures they are, decided against any form of corruption 
and no-one parted with any hard earned cash. Of course there could have been other 
reasons. 

Nevertheless, at the end of 40 rather difficult questions, Fai had the most correct 
answers and Jack had the least. Under the challenge rule, last place can challenge 1st 
place by answering the ‘Challenge Question’ correctly. The Challenge Question was 
“What was the name of the book written by Salman Rushdie which caused him to 
receive death threats in 1988?” I don’t think that Jack actually knew the answer but Fai 
did and mentioned it out loud. Jack overheard her and named ‘The Satanic Verses’ as 
the answer, which was correct. Under the rules of engagement, he won the quiz.  

Jack won a bottle of Chivas Regal as 1st Prize and Fai won a bottle of champagne for 
2nd. It turned out that both got their preference, and so justice was served! 

Just for interest Brian Moodie won a special box of chocolates for 3rd and we all 
feasted on an array of chocolate goodies for participating. 

(Considering the quality of prizes on offer, next time I am going to forsake my ethics and 
buy as many answers as necessary. Ed.) 

District Conference 

A plug for the District Conference coming up in Renmark from 21st - 23rd October.  

The Conference will be held in the Chaffey Theatre and is planned to be much more 
interactive than previous Conferences. In between time there is the beautiful scenery 
of the river and the warm hospitality of the Renmark Social Club. 

Visit the District Conference website www.d9500conference.org.au for more 
information. 

Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

Last weEk 

http://www.d9500conference.org.au/


Coming Up 

 Next Week 

23 Aug 2011 

Following Week 
30 Aug 2011 

Chairman John Davis Soto Stuppos 

GUEST SPEAKER(s) Fun Night - 

TOPIC Bring a Guest Night! Club Assembly 

Vote of Thanks N/A  

Stewards Fai & Tim John D & David D 

Rotary information 

Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

District Conference 2011 - 12 
Renmark October 21 -  23 

Sustain Survive  Thrive 

 



Membership 

Lyn Braid (Heavy Haulage Admin) John Cagney (Pharmacy) 

Fai Chivell (Literature Education) Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire) 

John Davis (Disability Services) David Dunn (Corporate Services) 

Glen Eden (Insurance) Michele Hart (Banking Retail) 

Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) John Holds (Pharmacy) 

Brian Moodie (Electrical) Peter Nichols (Laundry Services) 

Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) Jane Owens (Disability Services) 

Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) 

Soto Stuppos (Accountancy)  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary) 

Valerie Chivell (Honorary)  

SERGEANT 
Jack Odgers 

ROTARY 
INFORMATION 
Glen Eden 

ATTENDANCE 
Brian Moodie 

BULLETIN 
Keith Sichler 
Jane Owens 
Lyn Braid 

Local Contact 
Soto Stuppos 

Club HISTORY 
Vin Higgins 

LOCAL CONTACT 
DIRECTORY 
Soto Stuppos 

Mentor 
Glen Eden 

PUBLIC RELATIONS 
Fai Chivell 

Webmaster 
Jari Peltonen 

PROGRAM 
David Dunn 

PAVILION 
Jack Odgers 

YOUTH/YOUTH 
PROTECTION 

Mobile catering 
unit 
Brian Moodie 
Soto Stuppos 



Invocation 

For good food, good fellowship,  

and every opportunity of service,  

we give you thanks O Lord. Amen 

Notes 

Four Way Test 
of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

Paul Harris Fellows 

Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Clinton Garrett 2011 

Attendance and Apologies 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, 

your apology can be made to Sergeant Jack Odgers by 

calling  8645 8476 prior to 12 noon on the day of the 

meeting. Your make up of attendance is important to 

our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, 

or on the same day as the Club meeting. 


